
 

 

 

Land Use-Urban Redevelopment Committee –  
Board of Representatives  
 

Virgil de la Cruz, Co-Chair   Charles Pia, Jr., Co-Chair              
 

Committee Report  

 Date: Monday, March 4, 2019 
Time: 5:30 p.m. 
Place: Republican Caucus Room, 4th Floor Government Center, 888 

Washington Boulevard, Stamford, CT 
  
The Land Use-Urban Redevelopment Committee met as indicated above.  In attendance were 
Co-Chairs de la Cruz and Pia and Committee Member Reps. Graziosi, Lee, Lion, Michelson, 
Sherwood and Summerville. Also present were Reps. Coleman, Nabel, Patterson, Pratt, 
Quinones and Stella; Kathryn Emmett, Corporation Counsel;.Ralph Blessing and David Woods, 
Land Use Bureau; David Stein, Zoning Board and about 15 members of the public. 
 
Co-Chair de la Cruz called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m.   
 

Item No. Description Committee Action 
 

1.  LU30.027 REJECTION and public hearing; Amendment to the 
Master Plan under MP application # 432 pursuant to 
Charter §C6-30-7.  
01/18/19 – Submitted by Planning Board 
 

Failed 2-5-1 

A motion to go into executive session to discuss a potential claim against the Board was made, 
seconded and approved by a vote of 5-0-1 (Reps. de la Cruz, Graziosi, Lion, Michelson and 
Summerville in favor; Rep. Sherwood abstaining).   
 
The following Board members went in to executive session:  Reps. Coleman, de la Cruz, 
Graziosi, Lion, Michelson, Quinones, Sherwood, Stella and Summerville.  Also in executive 
session was Kathryn Emmett.   
 
The Committee came out of executive session at 6:35 p.m.  Co-Chai de la Cruz announced that 
Reps. Morson, Pia, Nabel, Lee and Patterson joined the meeting during the executive session 
and no votes were taken. 
 
A motion to reject the amendment to the Master Plan under MP Application #432 was made, 
seconded and failed by a vote of 2-5-1 (Reps. Graziosi and Sherwood in favor; Reps. de la 
Cruz, Pia, Lee, Lion and Michelson opposed; Rep. Summerville abstaining). 
 
Co-Chair de la Cruz adjourned the meeting at 6:39 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Virgil de la Cruz, Co-Chair 
 
 

This meeting is on video (Pt. 1 and Pt. 2) 

http://www.boardofreps.org/lu30027.aspx
http://cityofstamford.granicus.com/player/clip/7957?view_id=14
http://cityofstamford.granicus.com/player/clip/7958?view_id=14

